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REVEAL: We are a witness to the Easter message 

In 2010 Pope Benedict XVI made a special visit to our country. Whist he was here he met with lots of young 
people. Paschal Uche, read out a letter on behalf of all of the young people there. You can see his speech on 
You Tube. 

Dear Holy Father,                                                                                                                                                                        
It is a privilege and a great pleasure to welcome you on behalf of young Catholics from England, Wales and Scotland. Your visit brings us 
together – it is like a family reunion – and we are very pleased to see you.                                                                                                                                       
My name is Paschal Uche and I am from St Francis’ Parish in East London. Gathered here today are two and a half thousand young people 
representing almost every parish in the country. Like many here I have been actively involved in the Church serving the elderly in Lourdes and 
going on retreat. I know that others help in Confirmation sessions, parish music groups, youth groups, and projects serving those who are 
disadvantaged. We are a truly living Church that offers great opportunities for young people to encounter the love of Christ and share it.                                                                                                                                                                                                                         
Pope John Paul II said that our faith is a “noble and authentic adventure” and we really want other young people to experience this. It is our 
prayer that your visit inspires us to be “saints of the third millennium.”                                                                                                                                     
Holy Father we would like to ask you to bless for us a candle stand, which we hope will be a symbol for Catholic Youth Ministry. It has been 
thoughtfully designed for use in prayer, teaching and meditation.                                                                                                                                                   
For many of us before today you were a face on the television or a picture in a Church but today we behold you face to face and on behalf of 
the Catholic youth of this great nation I would like to express my profound and heartfelt gratitude for your visit. May God Bless you. 

Choose Activities 

 Can you answer these questions? 
What impressed you most in what Paschal Uche 
said?  
Why do you think he was chosen to speak? 
How do you think he felt speaking in Westminster 
Cathedral? 
Do you think Paschal is a witness? What does he do 
to be a witness? 

 

 

 Whilst we are all at home keeping safe with our families there are lots of 
people who are witnesses to the Catholic faith. This means they are living just 
as Jesus taught us to do. Talk together about any witnesses you might know 
who are helping others at this time of lockdown. e.g. family member, 
parishioner, celebrity? Write a report on their work and what makes them a 
modern witness.  How are their actions shaping lives? You will find lots of 
information from the television, online and news reports.  

 How are you being a witness to the Catholic faith? How are you living as Jesus 
taught us? List some of the things you are doing at home to be like Paschal 
and help others. Write your own letter to your teachers in school to tell them 
how you are a witness of Jesus’ love.  

 


